

Nineveh Charitable Trust Park Farm Frittended Road Biddenden Ashford **TN27 8LG**

Dear Trustees,

9 June 2025

I'm delighted to share an exciting update on the progress of our new outdoor sensory adventure and learning playground, purposefully designed for children and young people with additional support needs, particularly those with sensory sensitivities, from across the Northeast of Scotland.

Thanks to generous support like yours, we were thrilled to fully fund the playground project in February. Work to prepare the site began soon after, and it's been exciting to see the space start to take shape. Groundworks are now well underway, topsoil has been laid, and the sensory walkway is complete. A mix of recent sunshine and showers has helped the new grass come through beautifully, bringing the landscape to life.

Meanwhile, offsite, our trusted supplier Caledonia Play are busy building the bespoke play structures at their warehouse. These have been specially selected to offer a calming, engaging environment for children with sensory needs, and will be installed with minimal disruption to the estate. Once the groundwork is complete, installation will begin immediately. We are currently on track for the playground to open in late summer or early autumn, at which point it will be available for bookings through trusted community partners who support children and families with additional support needs.

The young people at Camphill have been watching the transformation with great excitement. We've also welcomed corporate volunteers who have kindly supported the project by helping to clear the previous site - making way for this innovative and much-needed facility.

Once again, we are hugely grateful for your support and would be delighted to welcome you for a visit to see the project firsthand and see the exciting progress made possible by your generosity, please let me know if this would be of interest.

Yours sincerely,

Alex Busch | Executive Director | executive.director@crss.org.uk | www.camphillschools.org.uk





buildingfutures@camphillestates.org.uk



camphillschools.org.uk/capitalappeal

